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MANAGER'S REPORT.
Discussion and Possible Action Item: Manager will report on activities related to the Authority.

Background 

Manager will report on activities related to the Authority over the last month including but not limited to the following items;
Devlin Road Transfer Station 

At the last Board meeting there were questions regarding the remaining status of the Bonds.  At the end of this fiscal year there will be approximately $7.8 million remaining in principle payments on the 2004 Revenue Bonds.  The Bonds maybe redeemed after August 14, 2009 without penalty.  The principle in 2009 will be approximately $5 million.
Oat Hill Quarry

We have completed the corrections request by the State Office of Mines and Geology and have requested an inspection.  We continue to attend project coordinating meetings and community meeting regarding the Oat Hill Master Plan.  The current issues have shifted from airport compatibility and water availability to a new land use plan promoted by the City Department Heads.  The City is requesting input from the project stakeholders regarding the changes suggested by the City staff. Next meeting is scheduled for June 12.  These issues continue to delay completion of the EIR and the project.
American Canyon Sanitary Landfill

The State approved ACSL as closed and we are now considered in the 30 year post closure care phase of regulation.  We have requested the release of funds controlled by the State for closure work and the operator liability trust fund.  Both are not required in the post closure care period.  VFCSD has requested some additional work on the leachate line and we are reviewing the adequacy of the pumps.  This has delayed the switch from the truck hauling of leachate to the pipeline.  We have reached a settlement an agreement with the Bay Area Air Quality Management District concerning resolution of past District Notices of Violation.  The reduced penalty has been paid and we in the process of installing a data acquisition system that would significantly reduce the likelihood of a reoccurrence of this of violation.  We have completed a plan and estimated cost that would elevate and repair levees, cover exposed residual waste on State Land levees and provide public access to the Napa River via Eucalyptus Drive.   We have presented the plan and estimates to State Lands.  We will also need to consult with Fish and Game.
Microturbine Project

The Microturbines have been sent to North Carolina for upgrading by the manufacturer.  An RFP has will be approved by the Board to complete the remaining work including work that originally was going to be provided by PG&E.  Project completion is approximately four months.

SWANA Activities
· Western Regional Symposium

· SWANA:Managers Conference

· SWANA:Wastecon 2006 September 19-21,2006 Charlotte, NC
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